St. Patrick's Parish Council Meeting

June 15, 2021 6:00 p.m.
St. Patrick's Parish Council met on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at St. Patrick’'s. Members
present were Rev. Craig Steimel, Tanner Brecht, Jolene Walter, Al Walter, Jim Oberreuter,
Donna Lohrer, Joyce Kitson and Dennis Kimm. The minutes were read and approved by
Jolene and seconded by Donna. Dennis led the opening prayer.

Spiritual Growth and Liturgy- Mass time goes to 6 p.m. on Saturdays starting in July
through December. Father said he would train adults to be servers and/or children if they
are interested in serving. Until further notice there will be no Cup or sign of peace.

Education/Youth Ministry- The summer program went well. There approximately 60 K-8
the grade children attended with help of a dozen high schoolers and two adults, Jaci
Chambers and Bridget McWhorter.

Finance and Administration- The past month’s reports were mailed to us prior to the
meeting and there were no concerns.

Social Concerns- Last summer Al & Jolene took the school supplies over to the Norway school.
There will be a coat drive and they will be taken over later this year. As far as school supplies it was
decided by the school to donate money instead of supplies so they could get what they need. Birth
rite will be taken care of after assigning the new person to this committee. They will work with the
La Granges.

Parish Community Life-Someone will be contacting the funeral meal people from each
parish to decide if they want to continue doing meals.

Building & Grounds- The derecho damages is being worked on. They also are going to
put a new ‘cap’ on the roof as well as look at the sky lights. A new rope was put on the bell.
Dennis left a message for Shaun to put some sealant where the bell tower went into the
roof.

We then assigned the roles:

Jolene nominated Al as Chairman. Jim seconded.

Al nominated Jim as Vice-Chair. Jolene seconded.

Donna nominated Jolene as Secretary. Jim seconded.

Jim nominated John as Finance. Jolene seconded.

Jolene nominated Al as Spiritual Growth. Tanner seconded.
Jolene nominated Jim as Buildings & Grounds. Tanner seconded.
Jolene nominated Tanner as Social Concerns. Donna seconded.



Jim nominated Donna as Parish Life. Al seconded.

Donna made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jolene seconded the motion.
The closing prayer was the Our Father.

Our next meeting will be December 16, 2021, at 6:30 p.m.

Submitted by Dennis Kimm



